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Name Louzamira Biváqua 

 

1. Country/location of visit   
Kyoto, Japan. 

2. Research project 
Endangered and endemic Yakushima fern species (Haplopteris yakushimensis) gametophyte found in the Hanaage 

basin? 

3. Date (departing from/returning to Japan)

2014. 05. 29 – 2014. 06. 06  

4. Main host researcher and affiliation 
Dr. Hirotoshi Sato, Kyoto University. 

5. Progress and results of your research/activity (You can attach extra pages if needed)

Please insert one or more pictures (to be publicly released). Below each picture, please provide a brief description. 

 

During my visit at Kyoto University, I conducted research on genetics of ferns. The objective of the project was to 

identify the species composition of ferns in Hanaage River (one of the collection sites in Yakushima) using DNA 

barcoding technique. 

For our study we used 48 samples of gametophytes (n). First we extracted DNA from each sample for PCR, which 

amplified partial regions of chloroplast rbcLgenes (total length: 670 bps). After this step, was performed the 

electrophoresis to confirm the PCR results and then Cycle sequencing was done (Figure 01). For the analyzes we 

used the software MEGA6. We tested 3 different primers, but only one - primer Sequence: rbcLaF 

(5'-ATGTCACCACAAACAGAGACTAAAGC-3 ') - proved appropriate. 

As a result, we identified 7 species and nine genera of ferns through genetic analysis. Four gametophyte’s samples 

were identified as Haplopteris forrestiana, which could be Haplopteris yakushimensi, the recently reported and 

endangered species endemic to Yakushima. 

After the course we presented our results as posters at 3rd International Seminar on Biodiversity and Evolution in 

Kyoto (Figure 02).  

In a general way, this genetics course was very interesting to me. I was satisfied with the opportunity to develop a 

field work at the beautiful Yakushima, and beyond the still be able to, in a short time frame, develop the genetic 

research and reach satisfactory results. 
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6. Others 

 

 

Figure 01. Conducting eletrophoresis at the genetics laboratory. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Figura 02: Poster presented at the Intenational Seminar. 

 


